CITY OF VERGAS

Board of Review
Wednesday, April 04, 2018 1:00 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met for the annual board of review at 1:00 p.m., Tuesday, April 4, 2018 at the Council Chambers in the Vergas Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Keith Bunkowske and Terri Smith. Absent: Sandee Stall and Scott Goodman.  Also, present: Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, Otter Tail County Assessor Joel and Otter Tail County Assessor Rina Simon.  
Mayor Dean Haarstick called the meeting to order.
County Assessor’s reviewed rate changes for the City of Vergas and provided home sales for October 2016 to September 2017.  Land value stayed the same, residential housing increased by 7.4%.
The County received 3 property value appeals.  Two appeals regarding the property value not being lowered due to the gravel pit.  Both felt their property value has been lowered due to the gravel pit.  Assessors advised Council to not make a change in value due to there being no way to calculate it.  Property at 151 W Linden St requested property value to be lowered due to condition of the house and garages.  Assessors advised council to recommend a modification in value, lowering the property value by $25,000.00

Motion by Smith, seconded by Bunkowske to deny the appeal for parcel 820005000300.  Motion passed unanimously.
The meeting was recessed to May 9, 2018 at 2:00 pm. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC

